Introduction to the Advent Season

As we begin our journey of Advent, let us be reminded that everyone in the mission of care giving is equally important. Whether we are senior leaders, support staff, the dietary department, custodial staff, Social workers or direct care workers, we have important responsibilities and cannot do our work without the entire team.

We are so used to caring for the sick that we may routinely be attentive to the diagnosis, instead of the human being who is feeling like a scared/ helpless infant without a mother to protect and love them.  

As we know; when we are sick, we feel very out of control. Our patients experience overwhelming concerns and are helpless to make sense of much that they are feeling. They may wonder if they will be any better tomorrow than they are today.  Maybe they are even wondering if they will survive.  They are extremely overwhelmed and can only live each day with these concerns.

As we contemplate this Advent season, we are reminded that Mary probably experienced some anxiety when she was told she was to be the mother of Jesus.  Joseph must have felt quite vulnerable when told he was to be Mary’s husband and that she was already with child.  Joseph was told this in a dream
“BE NOT AFRAID FOR I AM WITH YOU.”

This Advent we will journey with those in our care.  

How can they best hear the message from God “BE NOT AFRAID FOR I AM WITH YOU?”

They can best hear that message by the loving way that we treat them.  Whether they are irritable, demanding or withdrawn, we will love them unconditionally as if it were Jesus in that bed.  We will listen to them attentively so they will know that they truly matter. 

They will have hope this Advent season and through each of us, as caregivers, GOD’S LIGHT WILL SHINE.


Copyright 2009 The Catholic Health Association of the United States

